Band Parent Organization 	
2017/18 School Year
12/05/2017
The fifth meeting of the year was called to order by Josh Siegfried at 7pm.  Note that our regular meeting in November was replaced by the mattress fundraiser orientation.
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
The projected balance after the mattress fundraiser, El Indio nights, and Cardinal calendar sales is $9169.68.  We had one expense in November to cover the Prairie Honor Band meal.  Balance may change as we are still waiting for final tally from fundraiser.  Percussion instructor still needs his final payment as well, which will be around $470.
Band Program Update:
[bookmark: _GoBack]From fall play director:  Thank you to the band for putting on the concessions during the play!
Congratulations are in order-we have the following participating in the various honor bands:
4 ILMEA participants-15 Prairie Honor Band participants-11 EIU Honor Band participants
We have 13 students interested in being Quad State Nominees-those results will come in January.
This year we also have a student, Mia Gonzalez, who was accepted to the FMEC (Future Music Educator Conference) this coming January.  
Update to the pep band schedule: We will not be playing on Dec 9th.  The Dec 22nd game will be alumni night as well as “Ugly Christmas Sweater” night.
The Jazz Band concert will take place at Zion next Thurs the 14th-parents are encouraged to bring a canned food donation for the food pantry.
Pending Business:
Contacting Lynn Meaddows for letters to repurpose some of our mattress fundraising signs into El Indio signs.  We’d like to keep promoting that for as long as they’d like us to!
Still keeping the new ATV in mind-Rodney may have a connection that could lead to us being able to make that purchase.
Scaffolding-still need to get replacement parts for the damaged pieces, and we need to determine who is taking it down.
BPO will reimburse some of Mr. Washburn’s personal expenses from over the summer.  
New Business:
Thank you to everyone who came out and supported the band at our big mattress fundraiser.  It was another successful year and we are so grateful to all who made it possible.
We are still deciding what to do with the individual options are lumping all the earnings together or creating individual student accounts.
The next BPO meeting will be 1/8/18 at 7pm.  See you there!
